
BRIEFING TO THE 

NUNAVUT WILDLIFE MANAGEMENT BOARD 

FOR 

Information: X     Decision: 

Issue: Advisory Committee for Cooperation on Wildlife Management Meeting, January 24th and 25th, 
2013 in Yellowknife 

Background: The wildlife co-management boards have met informally over recent years to share 
information and coordinate their activities with respect to shared resources. This working relationship 
was formalized through a “Memorandum of Understanding: Cooperation on Wildlife Management” 
which was completed in 2008.  The Advisory Committee for Cooperation on Wildlife Management is 
intended to exchange information, help develop cooperation and consensus and make recommendations 
regarding wildlife and wildlife habitat issues that cross boundaries or land claim agreements and treaty 
areas.   

The Advisory Committee for Cooperation on Wildlife Management determined that a Bluenose caribou 
herd management plan should be developed as a matter of priority.  A draft management plan which 
was prepared for the Bluenose caribou herds expired in 2004 without endorsement by all of the relevant 
management agencies.   

In April 2009 the Advisory Committee for Cooperation on Wildlife Management approved the 
formation of a Working Group that would be responsible for preparing a draft management plan for the 
Cape-Bathurst, Bluenose-West and Bluenose-East caribou herds and their habitat. 

Two rounds of community consultations were held and a final management plan was completed in May 
2011. However this plan was not endorsed by all parties. 

Overview:  

At a meeting on August 31st, 2012 the  Advisory Committee for Cooperation on Wildlife Management 
decided that the Working Group should be brought together to incorporate comments received on the 
management plan during the last round of consultations and to produce a new draft.  

 

 

 

 

 



Following the meeting a technical writer was hired and the working group was contacted. After a 
conference call it was decided that the best course of action would be for both the Advisory Committee 
for Cooperation on Wildlife Management and the working group to have a face to face meeting. 

The Advisory Committee for Cooperation on Wildlife Management met January 24-25, 2013 in 
Yellowknife to discuss revisions needed for the draft Taking Care of Caribou: the Cape Bathurst, 
Bluenose-West, and Bluenose-East Barren Ground Caribou Herds Management Plan (May 9, 2011) 
(the “Draft Plan”).  As part of that process, the Members discussed at length the Inuvialuit Game 
Council’s  letter dated April 19, 2012 and the Wildlife Management Advisory Council (NWT)’s letter 
dated January 10, 2013.  The Wildlife Management Advisory Council informed the Members of the 
Advisory Committee for Cooperation on Wildlife Management  that they would not take part in further 
work to revise the Draft Plan until it has consulted the Inuvialuit communities on herd exchange and 
whether there is one or three Bluenose herds.  The representatives from Wildlife Management Advisory 
Council left the meeting after the first day. The remaining members of the Advisory Committee for 
Cooperation on Wildlife Management continued to work towards the goal of completing another draft 
of the Management plan by June 30th, 2013 and decided to write a letter to Wildlife Management 
Advisory Council addressing their concerns (Appendix1). 
 
The Advisory Committee for Cooperation on Wildlife Management and the working group will 
continue to work together through conference calls towards the common goal of completing the next 
draft of the management plan.  
 
The next meeting will take place in Kugluktuk following the completion of the next draft of the 
management plan. 
 
Prepared by: Sarah Spencer, Wildlife Management Biologist, Terrestrial 

Date: February 22, 2013 
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